April 7, 2005

The Honorable Stephen D. Alves

Chair, Senate Finance Committee

State House

Providence, RI 02903

Dear Chairman Alves:

On behalf of the College Savings Foundation I wish to extend our support for Senate Bill 521, legislation that extends favorable tax treatment and choice to Rhode Island citizens for any qualified 529 plan they choose to invest in.  We commend your Committee for holding a hearing on this topic on Tuesday, April 12th and request that you share with the Committee our support of this legislation.  

The College Savings Foundation has the mission of helping American families achieve their education savings goals by working with public policy makers, media representatives and financial services industry executives in support of education service programs.  CSF’s members include firms and states that offer 529 college savings programs and/or participate in those programs as investment managers and associate members who support CSF and its mission. RIHEAA and Alliance Capital, your program manager, are members of CSF and have been instrumental in establishing the Foundation and fully supports this legislation.

With this letter I am sending you a copy of our recently released publication, “Promoting College Savings By and For American Families: How Inconsistent and Inequitable State Tax Treatment of Section 529 Savings Plans Will Limit College Savings”.  In this White Paper we outline the harmful effects that occur when a state sponsored plan is combined with preferential state tax treatment for in-state plan, which are:

· Deterring competition and innovation

· Limiting investment choice

· Hindering investment portability

· Penalizing families in different geographic regions

· Injecting undue complexity

In the past year, there have been several significant developments that make this legislation even more timely and significant. 

During the past six months there have been several hearings about 529 savings plans in the United States Congress in which federal legislators expressed concern about the complexity of 529 programs and the confusion arising from states' disparate state tax treatment.  These state policies undermine the ability of 529 plans to provide consumer choice.

Several state legislatures (including California, Missouri and Wisconsin) are in the process of addressing these issues, and are currently considering bills similar to Senate Bill 521.  Given that Rhode Island has the second largest 529 savings program in the country, passage of this bill would once again confirm Rhode Island’s leadership in the college savings arena, and serve as an example to other states.

We appreciate your consideration of this important issue.  Feel free to contact us through our national headquarter office in Washington, DC at (202) 223-2631, if you need additional information.

Sincerely,
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David J. Pearlman

Chairman

Enclosure

